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The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Hotel Royal Limited (the “Company” and together with its 
subsidiaries, the “Group”) refers to its earlier announcement on 10 October 2014 entitled 
“Proposed Acquisition of The Baba House and its Business in Melaka, Malaysia” (the “Earlier 
Announcement”). Unless otherwise defined, the capitalized words and phrases used herein shall 
have the same meaning as ascribed to them in the Earlier Announcement. 
 
The Board wishes to announce that the Proposed Acquisition was completed on 9 January 2015. 
 
The Group will manage The Baba House together with its hotels in Singapore, Malaysia and 
Thailand. The Baba House will add synergy to the Group’s hotel operations in Malaysia and 
Thailand in terms of sales referrals, joint marketing and management time.  
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